














ATTACHMENT 1 
May 14, 2014 SHPO Concurrence 
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OFFICE OF HISTORIC PRESERVATION 
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May 14, 2014    Reply To:  FTA_2013_0418_001 
 
Hamid Shamsapour, P.E. 
Project Manager, SMART 
5401 Old Redwood Highway 
Suite 200 
Petaluma, CA 94954 
 
Re:  Section 106 Consultation for the Sonoma-Marin Area Rail Transit (SMART) Project, 
Downtown San Rafael to Larkspur Segment, Marin County, CA  
 
Dear Mr. Shamsapour: 
 
Thank you for your letter of April 24, 2013 continuing consultation, on behalf of the Federal 
Transit Administration, for the above referenced undertaking in order to comply with Section 106 
of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966 and its implementing regulation at 36 CFR Part 
800.  SMART is requesting that I concur with the determination of no historic properties 
affected.  
 
As I presently understand it, the undertaking is a passenger train and multi-use pathway project 
that will provide rail service along 70 miles of the Northwestern Pacific Railroad alignment. The 
current undertaking pertains to the two-mile extension from Downtown San Rafael to Larkspur, 
California.   My office was previously consulted on the Area of Potential Effect (APE) for the 
project in July, 2013.     
 
Included with your letter were the Draft Cultural Resources Inventory and Evaluation Report for 
the Sonoma Marin Area Rapid Transit (SMART), Larkspur to San Rafael and the Historic 
Architectural Survey Report for the Sonoma-Marin Area Rail Transit (SMART) Rail Corridor San 
Rafael to Larkspur Project, Marin County, California, both prepared by AECOM for SMART. 
Neither report identified any historic properties within the APE for the project. 
 
Based on these reports, SMART has determined that the project will result in no historic 
properties affected. I concur with this determination. 
 
I look forward to continuing consultation on this project with SMART and the FTA. Thank you for 
considering historic properties in your planning process.  If you have any questions, please 
contact Kathleen Forrest of my staff at (916) 445-7022 or e-mail at 
kathleen.forrest@parks.ca.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

    
Carol Roland-Nawi, Ph.D 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
 
Cc: Leslie Rogers, FTA 





ATTACHMENT 2 
Section 4(f) Applicability Determination  





























ATTACHMENT 3 
April 7, 2015 NMFS Concurrence 





















ATTACHMENT 4 
2005 SMART and GGBHTD MOU  














































